
 

 

Carruthers Creek  This Week 
 

 Week of April 27,2020 

WE ARE 

“ALLERGY AWARE & NUT FREE!” 

______________________________ 

  

 

 905-683-0921      http://carruthers.ddsbschools.ca      Twitter: @Carruthers_PS 

 

Superintendent:  Margaret Lazarus   Principal:                   S. Pipher-Hogg   www.ddsb.ca 

Trustee:               Donna Edwards   Vice-Principal: R. Saati    905-666-5500 

 

 

ARE YOU “ON TIME”??? 

Please ensure that your child(ren) are on time for 
school every day.  Late entries disrupt the class 
and the learning routines.  Please emphasize with 
your child(ren) the importance of “on time arri-
val” as an essential “life skill”. 

Class Placements for 2020/2021 

The process of school planning and organization for Fall 2020 has started. Projected student enrollments and staffing allocations 
have been provided by the DDSB to each school. Staff will meet to decide next year’s classroom placements. In doing so, a wide 
variety of factors are taken into consideration ranging from academic strengths to social skills, from work habits to the balance of 
boys and girls, from learning styles to class sizes, while meeting the Ministry and DDSB criteria. 

Parents are welcome to provide input into this process by contributing additional information about their child(ren) (e.g., special 
circumstances we may not be aware of or special needs that may affect placement). Requests for a specific teacher, a straight grade, 
location within the building and/or portable are not part of the process. 

While parent input will be considered, final decisions on student placement rest with the principal, together with the staff, in meet-
ing the needs of all students. No assurances can be made regarding class placements for specific students. 

Parents wishing to have input are to email Mrs. Pipher-Hogg (susan.pipherhogg@ddsb.ca) no later than Friday, May 22nd. 

Questions from Parents 

Q.  We have spent a lot of money to support our student at home.  Is there any funding to help us support their learning? 

 A. Funding is available by visiting  https://www.ontario.ca/page/get-support-families#section-0 

• $200 for children aged 0 to 12 

• $250 for children or youth aged 0 to 21 with special needs 

 Q.  When will classes resume? 

 A.  It was announced on Sunday by Education Minister Stephen Lecce that all publicly-funded schools will remain closed until at 
least May 31st, 2020, as part of an effort to keep students, staff and families safe from COVID-19.  You are encouraged to stay up 
to date with the DDSB’s response to the current situation by visiting our website at www.ddsb.ca where you can find frequently 

asked questions, important mental health, well-being and community resources, along with other initiatives that are taking 
place. 

Week at a Glance 

27 Make a pattern... 

28  Take a flight... 

29 Being thankful... 

30 |Make a poster... 

 

 

Coyotes On The Go 
 
Girls On The Go is going virtual this year 
and everyone in grades 4-8 are invited 
to join us and become a Coyote On The 
Go! Please check your homeroom 
google classroom for the link to the Coy-
otes On The Go website to get started. 
Let's continue to train towards a com-
mon goal while safely staying at home.  
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